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Hello awesome District 7530 Rotarians!

This is a month that marks a big change in West Virginia Rotary history. We were recently advised our District and the southern WV Rotary District 7550 would combine. The new District will be numbered 7545 and will go into effect July 1, 2019. After then, District 7530 will cease to exist, however our proud traditions and accomplishments will last forever.

How does this affect our Rotary clubs? You probably won’t even notice the change. 
Your clubs, leaders, members, projects, fundraisers, meeting locations and times are set by your club and won’t change 
Your donations and credits to The Rotary Foundation always remain with you, so nothing changes there. How the new District determines distribution of the Designated District Funds (DDF) and dues are to be determined, but reps from both districts will work together to plan that 
Our District Governors in the wings, DGE Coop and DGN Sean, have worked with their 7550 counterparts and set up the Governor succession starting July 1. We’re in the planning and action stage for the many things needed to be done before July 1. We may need your help in making something work, so please step up when we ask you to
Why is this happening? Both districts have struggled with their membership numbers over the past decade, and for the same reasons. Combining the Districts will enable us to bring new ideas and energy to the problem. We will make the combination work, and I know the new District 7545 will be even better. We’ll keep you up to speed as we move toward July 1.

In the meantime, we still need to work on today’s membership challenges. We’re going ahead with our Membership Summit in Clarksburg on January 5, 2019. We’ve implemented new membership ideas and the results are amazing. There’s something there for everyone, so bring your ideas and energy, along with your Membership committee and your President-Elect. It’ll be worth your while. 

It’s Foundation month! We focus on The Rotary Foundation each year because of the terrific things we all accomplish, including the fight against polio. We’ve seen only 28 new cases of polio worldwide since January 1, 2018. Lets keep the pressure on our fight to end this terrible disease.

I hope your Thanksgiving was happy and peaceful, and my thanks to all of our veterans for your services to this great nation.

Your Governor, Mike Davidson

MEMBERSHIP TRAINING SEMINAR – SATURDAY, JANUARY 5, 2019  --  CAPERTON CENTER IN CLARKSBURG!

What an exciting opportunity we now have!  A few thoughts on membership as it relates to the combining of the two West Virginia Districts.
Membership growth as a way to save our District was not, and never would be, the right reason for our clubs to grow.  We’ve raced to that magic “1100” number before, and the result has been fast growth and fast shrinkage.  It was frustrating.
But that’s a thing of the past, and now we can concentrate on building membership for the right reasons, and in the ways that best suit each club.  

PLEASE put January 5, 2019 on your calendars.  Here’s what I can promise you:
A presentation from two of our northern neighbors that will truly change the way you think about membership.  This is an eye-opener!
A presentation on Corporate Membership that will give you the facts PLUS the dynamics to make it work.
A look at how area clubs are making their meetings more vibrant and fun.
Panel discussions on alternative membership plans, recruitment ideas that work, and alternative meeting schedules, all with time for audience input and discussion.
Printed materials with the information you need to make the changes you imagine.

Any Rotarian can attend.  At the very least, we would like to have Presidents, incoming Presidents and Membership Chairs.  The cost will be reasonable, and registration will be available soon.  

Please SAVE THE DATE!
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The Rotary Club of Morgantown recently sent over a dozen volunteers to the Scott’s Run Settlement House. The local members helped fill food bags for the needy, an ongoing initiative which supplements staples in students’ backpacks.


[image: C:\Users\dtennant\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\ZZGC2VVQ\2018-02 10-08-2018  2017-18 Presidential Citation.JPG]On 08 October 2018 the Newburg Club enjoyed an evening with DG Mike Davidson, iPDG Dave Whalen, & DGN Sean Sawyer. iPDG Whalen presented the club with the 2017-18 Rotary Presidential Citation. President Paul White is shown accepting the award from iPDG Whalen. DG Mike Davidson, iPDG Dave Whalen, & DGN Sean Sawyer closed out the evening with comments regarding the strength of Rotary in District 7530 and the numerous activities that clubs support

Newburg Club


"Morgantown North Rotary Walks to End Alzheimer’s”

On October 14, I was proud to be part of the Morgantown North Rotary team at the annual Walk to End Alzheimer’s, put on by the WV chapter of the Alzheimer’s Association. I was inspired to start the team because my mother suffers from Alzheimer’s. I know how devastating it can be for those who have the disease, and how difficult it can be for their families and caregivers. But I also have hope for the future—every day progress is being made toward a cure or prevention, and the Alzheimer’s Association is a key player in that work. 

While just nine of us walked, together we raised nearly $2,000 from 34 individual donors to aid the fight against Alzheimer’s—that earned us recognition as a top-performing new team for our local walk! 

With roughly 38,000 seniors in West Virginia currently diagnosed with Alzheimer’s, the need for care and research is significant—and only expected to increase, with diagnoses forecasted to climb by about 15% and costs by 24% in the next seven years. Even though the challenges are great, we are too, and I’m proud of how Rotarians have stepped up to the plate to help our families, friends, and neighbors. We were not alone! Dozens and dozens of Rotary clubs throughout the country have also been involved in their community’s walk and in leading the way to a world without Alzheimer’s.  

Submitted by Rae Jean Sielen, Morgantown North Rotary Club
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The 2019 District 7530 Conference will be held at Oglebay Resort and Conference Center.  Mark your calendar for May 3-5 now!  Bring your family, come early and stay late!  There are a wide variety of activities at Oglebay and the surrounding area. Come experience the Northern Panhandle!

 
Rotary Club of Newburg

On 24 September 2018 members of the Rotary Club of Newburg enjoyed a visitation from PDG Dave Raese who presented the club with the District 2017-18 Goal Busters Award. This award is presented to the clubs who made or bypassed their Rotary Foundation and Polio Plus Goals they recorded in Rotary Club Central.
 
Exchange Student Anthony Ludenas from Peru, also attended the meeting with Dave and provided the evening program. Club members enjoyed listening to Anthony speak about Peru and his time he is spending with the Raeses’ in West Virginia. Anthony was presented with a Rotary Club of Newburg Banner to present to his club in Peru.
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Months having 5 Tuesdays, in lieu of having 1 noon meeting, Buckhannon has a special evening event for fellowship. Several members brought their spouses and children to enjoy wonderful dinner and entertainment at Gandy Dancer Dinner Theatre in Elkins.




BUCKHANNON- The Rotary club opened their weekly Tuesday meeting by donating $1000 to Head Start. The family engagement manager for Head Start Donna Thomason said the money will help Head Start take children on a field trip to a pumpkin patch. “Head Start is a very unique program because it serves the whole family,” Thomason said.
The guest speaker on Oct. 9 was Mary Thorp from Create Buckhannon.
“I met people that were gathering every week and it turns out those people were Create Buckhannon,” Thorp said. “So that’s how it got started getting involved with it and I was always one of those people who love to participate so it was agonizing for me to live in Rock Cave and not do anything or not know anyone.”
She said she felt at home in Create Buckhannon because it tries to include everyone.
“I think one of the things I like most about Create Buckhannon is that anyone can come in and talk to us,” she said. “We are people who will listen and people from all over the community so there are all kinds of different groups that are represented around the table.”
“Anybody can come in and talk about their projects they are involved in and then we work with people to see how we can support them,” she said.  “We love to empower people to do what they love to do.”
Thorp listed examples of projects Create Buckhannon has been involved with, including the renovations to Jawbone Park.
“The first focus when I came in was jawbone park,” she said.  “The pavilion was built, kids came in and painted for community projects and things.”
Thorp said their next major project was intended to have something to do with the new Jawbone Park and she said they were originally going to try to do something with the Farmers Market.
“Festival Fridays came out of us looking at working with the farmers market to use Jawbone Park and we had open meetings and it just wasn’t moving in that direction and finally the next week Festival Fridays was born, and we have been doing it for 7 years,” she said.
Festival Fridays was an event that would occur in the summer months in downtown Buckhannon with different activities such as live music, fireworks and food.
“Our goal was to bring people together,” Thorp said. “I love when I go and I see people running into other people they might not have seen in a while.”
The Rotary club meets every week on Tuesday at the 88 Restaurant and Lounge.

District 7530 Web Site & Facebook Page
District 7530 is well represented on the World Wide Web with a new web site developed last year, and a Facebook page.
The web site address is: http://RotaryDistrict7530.org
We encourage all clubs to send information we can insert into the Club News section. Not well used at this point, the web site could eventually serve as a District archive of club and district information. It is our hope to build this web site to benefit our clubs and district.
For the website, send information to: Bonnie Branciaroli  bonniesuemark@gmail.com
We are asking all District 7530 Rotarians and clubs who have Facebook pages to “Like” and “Follow” our district Facebook page.
The address is: http://www.facebook.com/RotaryDistrict7530/
Help us build a stronger social media base by “Liking” our page and Inviting five of your friends to do the same. Also, feel free to Share information from your Club page to the District page.
For more information on the District Facebook page, contact Sharon Welsch, swelschmk@comcast.net 

District Consolidation

In case you hadn't heard, District Governor Michael Davidson announced on Friday, November 2 that District 7530 (Northern West Virginia) will be consolidated with Southern West Virginia District 7550 over the next eight months. On July 1, 2019, a new district will emerge – District 7545.  Because both Districts already had Governors-Elect and Governors-Nominee in line, those four individuals met shortly after receiving the news of consolidation and, at the request of Zone 33 officials, agreed to an order in which each will serve as District 7545 Governor:
- Shari Messinger (Barboursville), 2019-2020
- Sean J. Sawyer (Fairmont), 2020-2021
- David "Coop" Cooper (Tucker County), 2021-2022
- Roger Topping (Princeton), 2022-2023
Both Districts' current and future leadership teams have already begun to coordinate their efforts, as they relate to both this year as well as the new first year together starting in July.  Rotary International and Zone 33 will be available as advisory bodies only.

For "PETS":

Because we will be a new consolidated District 7545 starting July 1, 2019, DGE Shari Messinger of the Barboursville Club has announced a new date and location for Mountaineer PETS to conveniently include every upcoming D7545 Club President. The new dates are March 15-16, 2019, and the training, known as "Mountaineer PETS", will be held at the Days Inn Suites & Conference Center in Flatwoods, WV.  Those who need to attend are such President-Elects, as well as Assistant Governors, Committee Chairs, and all of those who will hold any District office. Any Rotarian who would like to learn more about Rotary is also welcome and encouraged to attend.  A registration link will be provided in the near future.
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